CITY OF VERNDALE
WADENA COUNTY, MINNESOTA
SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES
Monday October 15, 2018
5:30 p.m.

Verndale Fire Hall
102 Butler St SE

MEMBERS PRESENT:  James Ackerson, Ardith Car, Tara Erckenbrack, Raye Ludovissie, Jim Runyan

MEMBERS ABSENT:    None

STAFF PRESENT: Barbara Holmes, City Clerk/Treasurer, Matt Uselman, Public Works Manager

VISITORS PRESENT:  Trinity Gruenberg, Verndale Sun; Donald Weniger, Sally Siegler 

NEW BUSINESS:

A. Review of Liquor Store Surveys

Ludovissie stated that the numbers were pretty close.  Runyan asked what the question of the survey was.  Holmes read the Liquor Store Survey to the Council.  Ludovissie stated that he thought some of the people were confused because the comments didn’t match the yes or no that was circled.  Ludovissie stated that it was a 50/50 mix so no decision would be made tonight and the Council should stew on it until the next meeting.  Runyan asked how many total votes.  Holmes stated 112.  Siegler asked how many people were employed at the bar.  Ludovissie stated three.  Siegler asked how much money the bar made last year.  Holmes stated $555.  Siegler asked the Council if it was a private business like a solon and at the end of the year there was $555 to the good, would you keep it.  Runyan stated that in that situation he would be working there, in this situation he isn’t.  Siegler stated that $555 is not a profit, there are 365 days in a year.  There was discussion about how profitable the bar has been in the past.  Ludovissie asked if there were any more questions about the survey.  Rosenthal asked when the Council would be making the decision.  Ludovissie stated that it would be discussed at the next Regular Council meeting.  There was discussion about how much revenue would be generated from property taxes.  Runyan asked how many water bills go out.  Holmes stated she thought 356.  Runyan stated so half of them came back.  Holmes stated that some of the people that replied do not get a water bill.  Runyan stated that some people don’t get a water bill because it is paid electronically.  Holmes stated that those people were mailed out a survey and a newsletter. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]A motion was made by Runyan to close the meeting at 5:42 pm to discuss a Personnel Issue, seconded by Carr.  AIF/MC     
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Carr stated that no action would be taken during the closed meeting so Gruenberg didn’t need to wait for the reopening of the meeting for the results.  

The meeting was reopened at 6:58 pm. 

Council asked what is necessary to have another Special Meeting.  Holmes stated that it needs to be posted for four days unless it is an emergency meeting, then no posting is required.  Holmes asked if there was anything discussed that needs to be included in the meeting minutes.  Council stated no, there was no action taken.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:59 pm
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Melissa Current, Deputy Clerk		    Ray Ludovissie, Mayor

